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   I. SUMMARY

On May 21, 1991, a Health Hazard Evaluation (HHE) was conducted by the National
Institute for Occupational Safety and Health at the Gene T. Jones Tire and Battery
Distributing, Inc., in Birmingham, Alabama.  This visit was made in response to a
request for technical assistance by the OSHA Region 4 Office, in Birmingham.  OSHA
had received a referral from the Alabama Health Department's blood lead surveillance
activity.  NIOSH representatives were accompanied by representatives from the
Jefferson County Health Department on the site visit and evaluation.

The NIOSH technical assistance study at the G.T. Jones Tire and Battery Distributing Inc.
Company found that 12 of the 15 workers had blood lead levels (BLL) >60 µg/dl and
that the average of the last 3 blood levels exceeded 50 µg/dl for 13 of 15 employees.  In
this study, blood lead levels greater than 60 were associated with biochemical evidence
of impaired heme synthesis and impaired renal function.  Fourteen of 15 workers had
elevated zinc protoporphyrin (ZPP) >100 µg/dl consistent with moderate lead poisoning
while 3 of fifteen had ZPPs over 600 µg/dl, which is consistent with severe lead
poisoning.15

The OSHA criteria for medical removal for overexposure to lead are as follows:  1)  a
single BLL of 60 µg/dl or greater, or;  2)  the average of the last 3 BLLs or BLLs during
the previous 6 months is 50 µg/dl or  greater, or; 3) any medical condition which places
the employee at increased risk of material impairment from lead exposure.  Despite
previous recommendations made by OSHA, continued increases in BLL have taken
place (Figure 1.).

On the basis of the environmental and medical data the investigators determined that a
health hazard existed from the over-exposures to lead during the breakdown processing
of automobile and industrial batteries.  Creatinine, a measure of renal function, is
normally between 0.8-1.3 mg/dl.  In six individuals serum creatinine was found to be
elevated.  Calculated creatinine clearance based on serum creatinine levels, adjusted for
age and weight, was below normal (90 ml/minute) in seven tested and indicated mild
renal function impairment in two of these individuals.  These same individuals had
average BLL's >60 µg/dl (range 63-79) for the last three determinations.  All workers
with Blls >60 µg/dl should be immediately removed from further lead exposure. 
Recommendations are provided in section IX of this report that may assist in reducing
these adverse health effects.
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